
	
  

	
  

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 
 

 
 
 

BAHAMAS IMMIGRATION DEPARTMENT 
 COVID-19 EMERGENCY OPERATION PROCEDURES 

 
The Department of Immigration wishes to advise the public that normal daily operations at our 
Hawkins Hill  and Monarch House offices in New Providence and Cornelius A. Smith 
Government Center office in Grand Bahama have been suspended as a result of the 
government enforced 24-hour mandatory curfew. However, our Department continues to 
operate at the Lynden Pindling International Airport, Prince George Dock & marinas 
and Immigration Detention Center with suspended public visitation. All questions or 
concerns during this period and until further notice may be directed to us via: 
 
EMERGENCY CONTACT NUMBERS:  1-242-604-0171/2 (Detention Center) 
      1-242- 225-5337 (Hotline) 
      1-242-604-0201 (Lynden Pindling Int’l Airport) 
      1-242- 604-0204 (Prince George Dock) 
 
EMAIL: immigration@bahamas.gov.bs (for general inquires) 
FACEBOOK: Bahamas Department of Immigration 
(https://www.facebook.com/immdept/) 
WEBSITE: www.immigration.gov.bs (for COVD-19 updates or to Contact Us)  
 
We are grateful for your patience and understanding during these trying times and encourage 
all to continue the practice of "Social Distancing" as you maneuver throughout your daily 
routines. May GOD JEHOVAH guide, keep and protect you all, may GOD JEHOVAH protect 
The Commonwealth of the Bahamas. 
 
 

End. 

 

 

26th March, 2020 
Office of The Director of Immigration 
Ministry of  Financial Services, Trade & Industry and Immigration 


